Town of Turner, Maine

Planning Board Minutes

September 11, 2013
1               CALL TO ORDER
Called to order at 7:02pm by Chairman Ms. Margaret Imber.  Those Members present were Ms. Imber, Richard Lee, Joan Bryant-Deschenes and Mark Morris.  Board Members Shirley Twitchell, Thomas Perkins and R. Edward Morris were not present.  Planner, John Maloney was present this evening.  CEO, Roger Williams was also present this evening.   
2                PUBLIC HEARINGS
None.
3                OLD BUSINESS

None.

4                NEW BUSINESS
None.

5                 OTHER
Ms. Bryant-Deschenes left the Board table.

Ms. Bryant-Deschenes addressed the Planning Board and stated that she is asking for a waiver to where the canopy for the diesel dispensers will be placed.  This request is due to the fact that the DEP will not allow the placement of the underground lines for the diesel fuel on the new property, but will allow the underground lines on the old property.  After a short discussion Mr. Lee mad a motion to accept Amendment #4 for B&A South (Airport Variety).  Mr. Mark Morris seconded the motion.  The Board Members voted unanimously to accept Amendment #4.  Mr. Maloney stated that the Findings of Facts has not yet been prepared.  Before this can be prepared the new design needs to be placed on the official plan.
Ms. Bryant-Deschenes returned to the Board table.

6                  PLANNING BOARD MINUTES FROM AUGUST 14, 2013
Mr. Lee made a motion to accept the August 14, 2013 Planning Board Minutes.  Ms. Bryant-Deschenes seconded the motion.  The Board Members voted 2 in favor and 1 abstention to accept the August 14, 2013 Planning Board Minutes.  Mr. Mark Morris abstained from voting because he was not present at the August 14, 2013 meeting.
7                  PLANER ESCROW
No action required.
8                  CEO REPORT

No action required
      9                  OTHER ITEMS

None.

10                 ADJOURNMENT

Motion made by Mr. Lee for adjournment, unanimously accepted.  The meeting adjourned at 7:17pm.

      Respectfully submitted by

      Karen Wilcox

      Recording Secretary
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